
LANE FAMILY 
 Missionaries to The Dominican Republic      Acts 4:12 

Sending Church: Contact Us: Send Support To: 
Hillside Baptist Church 417-300-0494 PO Box 191 
8366 W. State Hwy 266 lanefamily@hillsidebc.com Springfield, MO 
Springfield, MO 65802  65801-0191 

Praise: 
• Our merciful God woke up Teah and 

protected our daughter Marilyn when her 
fan burnt up during the night, filling her 
room with smoke! 

Please pray with us for: 

• Iglesia Bautista Agua Viva 
o wisdom in decisions  
o teenagers to stay faithful 
o several adults in need of good jobs  
o spiritual growth and unity 

• Lost souls in the Dominican Republic 

• Those affected by flooding in Santo 
Domingo 
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Dear friends and fellowlaborers, 

  October was a busy month full of all 

the normal church activity. We also thank the 

Lord for the blessings He gave that we were 

not expecting.   

Medical Team  
   Early in October, I was contacted by the 

administrator of our local Christian school. He 

asked me if I would be interested in having a 

medical team come to the church. He stated that 

the team was already on their way and that they 

had a free day they were willing to give us. With 

Flu A, Dengue, and all the seasonal colds making 

their usual rounds through our community, I of 

course said yes, and we prepared for their arrival. 

On October 26th, the medical team treated 132 

people from our 

Dominican and Haitian 

congregation as well 

as the surrounding 

community. One of 

our church members, 

Saoni, was greatly 

blessed as she is a severe asthmatic. The medical 

team had come with several inhalers and gave 

them to her. She was so happy.  

 I shared the 

Gospel with the 

medical team and 

prayed for them. 

One NICU nurse 

named Lynn proudly 

declared as she entered our church building that 

she was Jew. I had several opportunities through 

out the day to explain to her how Yeshua is in fact 

the one who died for her sins and rose again. She 

got very angry with me and she did not accept 

Jesus as her Savior, but the seed has been 

planted. Please pray for Lynn as she wrestles with 

the truth.  

 
Work Day! 

 Another great day this last month was our 

church wide work day. We were able to accoplish 

a lot around the building for the Lord, including 

painting, cleaning up the church yard, cleaning 

out gutters, fixing toilets, and the list goes on. We 

finished our work day with pizza. One of our 

teenagers named Joshua (no not me) told me, 

“Pastor, Im going to work just so you know, but 

Im also going to eat a whole pizza.” I couldn’t 

hardly believe it as he finished the 8th piece, but 

he earned it. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for reading, praying, and giving! 
Joshua and Teah Lane 

www.missionarylanes.com 

www.facebook.com/LanesToTheDR 


